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Letters to the Editor
The New York Times
229 West 43rd Street
New York, NY  10036
Dear Editor:
Your readers know that Sean Bell died in a hail of 50 police bullets.  The police report that they thought Bell and his group were armed, and the survivors appear not to have understood that the men confronting them were undercover police.
On February 15, 1979 the Times published my Letter, "To Tell the Good Guys from the Bad," in which I proposed that undercover police wear a flag that could pop up from under their shirt or jacket to identify themselves.  I would modify that to include or to substitute an intense flashing light-emitting diode that could be concealed in the hair (although my own would provide scant cover).
But the Sean Bell tragedy cries out for a much simpler and less controversial remedy-- the fob that most motorists carry in their pocket or purse.
All that needs to be done is to connect one button on the fob to provide radio control for the flashing lights of an undercover police car.  In the Queens shoot-out, any one of the police could have pressed his fob to clearly identify their vehicle, which might have avoided the shoot-out.  It should be possible to do this for $100 per vehicle, and it should be done right now.
Sincerely yours,
  /R.L. Garwin/
Richard L. Garwin
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